From: Nadine Kadell Sapirman

To: Secretary, BPUBoard [BPU]

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Docket No. GO23020099

Date: Wednesday, September 6, 2023 9:01:41 AM

## Dear Board,

I'm writing as a concerned citizen. Our country and state are in the early part of a clean energy transition. Wind, solar, geothermal and hydro power will soon surpass fossil fuel energy. Market forces are at work, and are working effectively.

I urge the BPU to not approve any fossil fuel gas or RNG infrastructure projects other than those needed to ensure the safety of the current gas distribution systems until real plans are being implemented to meet the State's clean energy (100% by 2035) and carbon reduction (50% by 2030) goals.

Adding additional fossil fuel infrastructure will be a waste of resources--time, money and energy. As a matter of human health, national security, and for the liveability of the planet, NJ should be a leader in the clean energy transition.

Sincerely, Nadine Sapirman 17 More Road Hillsborough, NJ 08844

Nadine Kadell Sapirman (she/her/hers)